

**MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING OF THE GSDL OF NSW INC.  
HELD ON MONDAY JULY 8<sup>TH</sup>, 2019 IN THE CLUB ROOMS, ORCHARD HILLS  
AT 8 P.M.**

<b>ATTENDANCE/APOLOGIES</b>	As per register
<b>MINUTES</b>	previous General Meeting as circulated taken as read.
<b>BUSINESS ARISING</b>	2000 Car Stickers to be ordered  Quote for club badges still to come  Discussion took place on title of Identification Officer as although there was very little micro chipping or tattooing being done by League the position was still required.  <b>IT WAS RESOLVED</b> that title be changed to Identification & Resource Officer.  The MYOB access number has been given to Auditor.  <b>MOVED</b> Minutes be adopted B. Laughlin sec. T. D'Arcy. Carried
<b>MINUTES</b>	Committee Meeting 28 <sup>th</sup> May read  <b>MOVED</b> Minutes be accepted B. Laughlin Sec S. Laughlin Crd
<b>BUSINESS ARISING</b>	The HD/ED Form has been altered.  <b>MOVED</b> Minutes be adopted T. D'Arcy sec. B. Laughlin. Crd
<b>MINUTES</b>	Committee Meeting 28 <sup>th</sup> June read  <b>MOVED</b> Minutes be accepted as read S. Laughlin Sec. P. Jarvis. Crd  <b>CLASS RIBBONS</b> Discussion took place on awarding placings 1-5 at Members Competitions as at the last show several place ribbons were missing and

at times there were less than 10 dogs in a class.

**IT WAS RESOLVED** that the League still Award ribbons 1-10 and that the ribbons are checked prior to a show to ensure that there are enough ribbons per class.

**IT WAS ALSO RESOLVED** that the class ribbons be reduced in size from sashes to ribbons size to help reduce the costs.

It was also suggested that perhaps a box could be placed in the ring for those people who do not wish to keep their ribbons to put their ribbons in.

**NATIONAL LOGO** – this had now been changed with the heavy outline being removed.

**MOVED Minutes** be adopted T. D’Arcy sec. B. Laughlin Crd.

## **REPORTS**

There was no further additions to reports submitted at last Committee Meeting.

## **GENERAL BUSINESS**

### **ZAP TEST**

T. D’Arcy presented photo of ramp which was available to purchase at a cost of \$70 which may be suitable for the Zap Test.

T. D’Arcy to bring photo to Breed Survey day to show to J. Cathie to see if this ramp is suitable.

### **NATIONAL SHOW MEETING**

F. McAdam asked when next meeting was.

Secretary advised Ntl Show would be discussed at next Committee Meeting and a date would be set then for next meeting.

### **NATIONAL SHOW SHIRTS**

T. D’Arcy asked about National Show Shirts

Secretary advised Pam would be looking after this and quotes would be submitted to her and an enquiry had already been received wishing to quote but no quotes have been received to date.

**ESSENTIAL OILS**

Tony advised an enquiry had been made by a member attending Obedience Classes as to whether she could address members on Essential Oils for Dogs.

Tony to advise member that she was welcome to come to shows and also training as long as It did not interfere with the training classes.

**AS THERE WAS NO FURTHER GENERAL BUSINESS**

**MEETING CLOSED AT 9 P.M.**

.....PRESIDENT